
 

 

 

 

Minutes 14
th

 February 2018 

  Held at Playford Operation Centre, Bishopstone Road, 

Davoren Park  

 

 

 
 

1. MEETING OPENED:   6.30  pm 

 

2. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES: 

a. Ron Jones – Chairperson welcomed everyone      
 

3.  PRESENT:,  Ron Jones – Chairperson, Geoff Pope, Shirley Harris, Betty Alberton, 
Shaun Barby,  Coral Gooley, Robert Battye, Matthew Retallick, Allison Shaw,  
Pauline Frost, Darryl Bothe, Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith, Rino Pace (CoP), Alison 
Dwyer (RSA) and Teresa Gentile (Marketing Manager - Renewal SA) 

 

4. APOLOGIES:  John Amey, Cr. Jane Onuzans and Mayor Glen Docherty  
 

5. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
That the minutes of the meeting held 8th November 2017 at the Playford Operation 
Centre be accepted as a true and accurate record.      
 
Moved: Shaun Barby                     Seconded: Geoff Pope              carried 

6. BUSINESS ARISING:  

a.  Traffic regarding around Playford shopping Centre – Rino updated members. 
i. Traffic Planner assessed within the Centre 

ii. Not changing speed 
iii. There is an application to be lodged to DPTI regarding speed limits 

around Myrtle Avenue.  There are number of criteria that needs to be met. 
iv. Letter given to Chairperson for distribution to members. 

b. Geoff & Betty Re: Group Housing - this still has not been to Parliament to date. 
c. Regarding speeches at the 10 year celebrations suggestion to place them on the 

Web page. 

 



Motion  

 That the speeches at the 10 year celebrations be put on the website. 

Moved:   Matthew Retallick  Seconded:  Brenda Larnio       carried  

 

7. GUEST SPEAKERS: 

Teresa Gentile – Marketing Manager Renewal SA 

Neighbourhood Day: 

 

• This day is Australia wide on Sunday 25th March 2018 

• It is an annual celebration 

• This is for the whole community 

• Could have specific themes  e.g. meet your neighbour 

• Neighbours are important 

• Community Groups are one source 

• Teresa asked for some suggestions – some members will begin to organise a 
Neighbourhood Day in their area. 

• Playford Alive will support any CRG initiatives with Woolworths vouchers (for a 
determined value and invitations) 

 

Matthew Retallick is going to look into groups within the area and make a list. 

 

Coral gave a vote of thanks and presented Teresa Gentile a certificate of appreciation 

  

8.   CORRESPONDENCE: 

 
            OUT: 

• Certificate of Appreciation, and thankyou letters, as per November 

minutes. Thank you for presentations at 10 year Celebrations 

o Mayor Glenn Docherty 

o CEO Mal Hemmerling 

o Mike Philippou 

o Betty Alberton 

o Shirley Harris  

o Tony Piccolo 

o Andrew Russo 

o Letter of invite Teresa Gentile re: speaking on Neighbourhood Day 

          IN:  Email from Teresa Gentile accepting attendance to meeting 
   

Moved:   Pauline Frost                    Seconded: Robert Battye               carried 

  

   REPORTS: 

 
Elected Members 

Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith 



• Peoples rubbish bins; there is a fine if not moved within 24 hours. 

• Bins to be in own yard. 

• Australia Day was successful approximately 1,100 people attended 

• 21 people were naturalised 

• Sky Bridge planned over Phillip Highway when the Ice Rink entertainment centre 
has been built 

• Blakes Crossing African Art  

• Freemont Park refurbishment completed 
 

9.    Community Fun Day 

a.  Number of members spoke regarding the feedback from the debrief 
b. This information will be taken back to organising group 
c. Cost of the Fun Day in the range of $55,000 
d. CRG will organise their members on subcommittee at the next meeting 

 
10.   NEW BUSINESS  - Round Table 

Betty Alberton 

• Stebonheath Flow Control Park drivers doing doughnuts 

• When approached by a member of the public were abused 

• This is a police matter and should be reported to them 
        Matthew Retallick 

• Attended the Webster Reserve Community consultation 
  
        Shaun Barby 

• Regarding Peachey Road upgrade  not happy with the conditions of the road 

• Bus shelters that are put in by Council have to be maintained by Council 

• Café Enchanted up for sale at Playford Plaza 
      

Brenda Larnio 

• Taking another trip in April so will be an apology for meetings 

• Concerned regarding parts of Peachey Road especially where native vegetation 

• Being interviewed on Tuesday by Kath Brown Young – regarding development 
that has happened in the area 

    Daryl Bothe 

• Tony Piccolo MP has organised training a young group at the Stretton Centre 

• Community event training on web options Friday 1-4 
  

Coral Gooley 

• Donated wine for next meeting 
 

11.   MEETING  CLOSED:   8. 29  pm 

12.  NEXT MEETING:    14
TH

  March 2018 


